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October 10, 2009
Rhode Island Environmental Education Association Receives International Environmental Award  
Washington, DC – The Rhode Island Environmental Education Association (RIEEA) has received an award from the North American Association for Environmental Education (NAAEE) for “Outstanding Service to EE by an Affiliate Organization.” The award is given each year to a member of the NAAEE Affiliate Network that has provided outstanding EE in its state, province, region, or territory in North America. Shareen Knowlton accepted the award on behalf of RIEEA on Saturday, October 10, 2009, at the NAAEE annual conference in Portland, Oregon.
Over the past four years, the Rhode Island Environmental Education Association has been reinventing itself, beginning with a strengthened partnership with the Rhode Island Department of Education (RIDE) related to a roll out of new Science Grade Span Expectations and a new standardized assessment in science. This relationship has redirected RIEEA toward reconnecting with formal educators and taking its first steps toward an Environmental Literacy Plan (ELP). Working with RIDE, the RIEEA will be able to continue to bridge the gap between classroom standards and environmental education programs.

Over 50 stakeholders were involved in an initial meeting on the ELP including representation from the General Assembly, Superintendents Association, Economic Development Corporation, Department of Education, Department of Environmental Management, School Principals Association, all of the leading environmental non-profits, Brown University, and the University of Rhode Island.

RIEEA has also been working with the Governor’s Economic Development Corporation on RI’s new STEM initiative. Funded by a $13-million NSF grant, this initiative will dovetail with the ELP, and the two projects will be developed in concert.

In 2008 RIEEA held its annual conference in partnership with Childspan, the state’s early childhood professional development agency. Conference attendance tripled and RIEEA gained access to a new audience. The partnership continues and Childspan has committed 2009 to working with its members to get kids outdoors. Also in 2008, RIEEA sponsored an evening with Richard Louv as part of our effort to garner public support for an ELP in Rhode Island. Over 400 people attended and were engaged in considering the importance of children in nature.

RIEEA has been working with the New England Environmental Education Alliance to coordinate ELP efforts with the other New England states. Four of these states (RI, VT, NH & ME) share Grade Span Expectations and assessments (NECAP), so the goal is to have an aspect of the ELP that is common to all six states.
RIEEA and previous award recipients are highlighted on the NAAEE Web site, http://www.naaee.org/programs-and-initiatives/awards/.
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